

update on Shabbos minyanim

1 message

Presidentbbshul Yaakov Grunstein presidentbbshul@gmail.com>

Reply-To: presidentbbshul@gmail.com

To: OhaivYisroelNewsletter <ohaivyisroelnewsletter@googlegroups.com>

Good evening.

With more people wanting to attend our minyanim, in the very near future we will have to put out another sign-up form. Therefore, please keep an eye out for it (I would hate for people to be shut-out of a minyan).

Thu, Dec 24, 2020 at 3:12 AM

The 9am minayn:

While we understand the desire to come early to shul and settle in. However, the shul needs time to "air out" and be disinfected between minyan - please try not to come before 845 / 850

Ladies: If you have not been a regular at this minyan, kindly email the president no later than Thursday evening to see if there is room

The outdoor minyan:

mincha & maariv Friday night - no signing

No Shachris

Mincha & maariv combined on Shabbos day - do not do melacha until after the z'man

The Hashkama minyan:

We have tried starting at 7am & we have tried starting at 6:45am.

Unfortunately, I am told that there are enough people that do not want to attend minyan at 6:45 and therefore if we start at 6:45 we would not have a minyan

At the same time, the shul must be **VACATED** by 8:30am so that it can be disinfected and aired-out for the 9am minyan

Therefore, in conversation with the Rav & the Gabbai we will start at 7am with no signing and plan to be finished by 825.

We ask that ALL people vacate immediately upon the conclusion of davening (keeping with social distancing guidelines).

If you want to shmooze, please do so outside.

If we cannot be out of the building by 830 and enough people do not want to come at 645 then we will have reached an impasse and we will have no choice but to reestablish the hashkama minyan at another point in time

Ladies: if you would like to attend this minyan, there should be more than ample room - no need to contact the president.

Lastly, ALL people who come into the building, MUST have signed up at some point, if you didn't, please email the president.

To be clear, my concern is safety for "all". As the president of this shul, it is my job to make sure we are following the guidelines as best as possible.

Stay warm

Yaakov Grunstein,

President

You received this message because you are subscribed to the Google Groups "OhaivYisroelNewsletter" group.

To unsubscribe from this group and stop receiving emails from it, send an email to ohaivyisroelnewsletter+unsubscribe@googlegroups.com.

To view this discussion on the web visit https://groups.google.com/d/msgid/ohaivyisroelnewsletter/4629b037-f900-4af8-a678-75d5608d3ac7n%40googlegroups.com.